

2020-2021 ACADEMIC YEAR**READING FOR 5th GRADES****FRANKENSTINA****by Kamile Teacher**

I'm Frankenstina Summer. I'm from England. I'm tall, thin and ugly. (But ugly is the opposite what you understand. Ugly is good among us.) I'm 123 years old. I'm a witch and I'm very rich. I live in a big and old castle. In my castle there are fifty bedrooms, forty bathrooms and a big kitchen. I cook my magic soup in the kitchen. I like books about vampires and horror movies. I don't like romantic movies because they are very, very boring. Today is the "Dance Festival". I am very angry because I don't go to the Festival. I haven't got any invitation card. I don't go to the "Dance Festival" because I'm very young. The Festival is for old people and I'm only 123. I am a young girl! That's my problem! My friend Vampirina calls me and says:" I have a solution. Let's meet at the graveyard. I get on my broom and fly quickly to my destination. Vamperina shows me two invitation cards. "Whaaat? Hoooooww?" She says:" My uncle is the chef there. I chopped 123 onions for you and 120 onions for me to get the invitations." "You are great. Come on! Let's fly." Yes, but we haven't got old clothes. New clothes are disgusting." (In my World everybody hates new clothes.) "If we don't have old clothes, we can help the clothes to get old. We will go to the swamp, swim in it. Then we will go to the farm and roll over his field." "You are brilliant" The two friends look at each other and fly to the farm.

To be continued.**A: Answer the questions.**

1. Where is Frankenstina from?

2. What's her surname?

3. How old is she?

4. What's she like?

5. What's her job?

6. Where does she live?

7. How many bedrooms are there in her house?

8. What does she cook in the kitchen?

9. Does she like romantic movies?

10. Why doesn't she go to the "Dance Festival"?

B: What is different in their World. Read and put a tick.

☐ Young people are 23 years old.

☐ They meet in graveyards.

☐ They can't fly.

☐ They have got cars.

☐ They don't like new clothes.

☐ They like beautiful people.

☐ They live in castles.

C: What is the meaning of?

1.Castle ☐ a. a round vegetable that has a strong taste and smell

2.Invitation Card ☐ b. the place where someone or something is going

3.Solution ☐ c. a brush with a long handle used for cleaning the floor

4.Graveyard ☐ d. a strong feeling of fear

5.Broom ☐ e. someone who cooks in a restaurant

6.Brillant ☐ f. a place where dead people are buried

7.Magic ☐ g. a large building with towers and high walls, that was built in the past.

8.Opposite ☐ h. an area of very wet, soft land

9.Witch ☐ i. the answer to a problem

10.Swamp ☐ j. very good

11.Destination ☐ k. special powers that can make things happen that seem impossible

12.Chef ☐ l. a woman who has magical powers in stories

13.Horror ☐ m. completely different

14.Onion ☐ n. a card that invites someone to an event